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New Year Greetings to all The Shelley Staff

Another year has flown by far too quickly, and we wonder what has happened to the time clock.  The years slip away far too quickly, but we know we are getting old when our memory fails us!!!!

One thing is for sure, we had another year where we were cared for immensely by all the staff.  Nothing is too much trouble for them, and all our foibles are handled very quietly.  These mostly go un-noticed by the residents so it just goes to show what a splendid job the staff are doing.  Well done to each and everyone – you are the crème-de-la-crème.

Most of the residents will not have been aware that the dishwasher was broken over the Christmas period.  It was out of order for over a week and the staff had to wash everything by hand.  With 29 residents to care for, 

3 meals a day, plus teas/coffees/drinks, etc.  This is a lot of crockery to wash and dry, especially to the very strict Health & Food Hygiene Standards for Care Homes.    The staff just got on with the job and made no fuss about all the extra work that was involved.  A very big thank you to each and everyone who was involved.  What team work.  Congratulations.

Christmas was a most enjoyable time, with lots of entertainment, choral & carol singing, parties, food tastings, delicious food, mulled wine +lots of other drinks,  outings, sing-a-longs, Christmas quiz, etc.    We were pampered and spoilt greatly, and our waste bands have certainly expanded over the Christmas period.   

The decorations were outstanding again, and I could hardly wait for them to go up.  What fun it was for some of us watching Marlene dress the tree. Maybe for her she was fed up with us telling her where all the gaps were, and to go right, no left, no back again…  In the end the tree looked splendid.

Each year some new decorations appear, and I have to go on a tour of the whole place to see everything.  Julie got the goose this year, but very quickly it was promoted to the front door where in the evening it lit up the entrance welcoming all who came into the house.  Who knows where it will be next year!!!!

One of the highlights was the carol singing by all the staff on duty on Christmas morning.  How we laughed and joined in the fun of it all. 

Maybe the staff will be appearing soon in the popular TV programme called the X Factor!!!!  

What about Santa - wasn’t he superb.   He handed out gifts to all the children who were there (young and old !!!)   The residents enjoyed themselves as much as the little ones.   The comments Santa received from some of the residents were hilarious, and many of us were laughing and joining in the fun the whole time.  

“Quiz” Peter brought in his 2 gun dogs, Benson and Marley, and what pleasure they gave us.  Such wonderful dogs and so well behaved.  They obeyed his every command, and were duly rewarded by eating sausages out of Nada’s hands. 

 On Christmas afternoon, many of us got together in the lounge where we enjoyed our tea and Christmas cake.  We laughed and shared many happy memories, and we thoroughly enjoyed ourselves.  

Mrs. Santa Claus herself spoilt us greatly again this year.  What wonderful presents we all received, and each gift was chosen with great care and thoughtfulness for our likes and needs.  Many thanks, Marlene, for your outstanding kindness and generosity.  I think the staff had a good time wrapping up all the gifts and placing them under the tree.

I end this message by saying a very big thank you to Marlene, Nada, and all the staff for their outstanding care of all the residents and myself.  We really are so lucky to be able to live in such an excellent Care Home where the care we receive is the best.   Christmas is a sad time for us all, but here at The Shelley we have so much fun and enjoyment to keep our spirits up.

May 2012 be a very healthy, prosperous, and happy year for each and every one of you and your family and friends.    
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My love and prayers, from Clare (Thank you Clare)
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For our ‘1st’ birthday, we need to turn the clock back to December when it was Leslies but the photos arrived too late to get into Decembers Newsletter.
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Happy Belated Returns Leslie.
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Harry was first this year,
Closely followed by Dora 

and finally Jim will celebrate his ‘biggy’ just after this newsletter goes to print. 
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Congratulations to you all.

[image: image17.jpg]


[image: image18.jpg]



Outings this month included trips around the Sussex countryside, to parks, tea rooms and shopping.
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Activities saw the return of the increasingly popular Skittle Alley and Yoga while entertainers such as Lesley Roy – The Music Man and Keyboard’ Alex played for our birthday boy Harry and birthday girl Dora.
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We also enjoyed other entertainers including Shirley Verene, Joan Beaver, Mark Jones and John Chevey. Who can forget the beautifully haunting sounds from Marta playing the flute for us?
	Some dates for your February diary:

	1st 15th 29th 

3rd 

11th 

14th 

16th 

17th 

18th 


	Yoga with Hilary

Paul Rothera
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Alex Nocturnal (Guitar)
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Tim West

Geoff Field

Teddy Bears Picnic
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Hobbies & Pastimes
Following on from October’s newsletter where John was featured shipbuilding, we started looking at other residents’ hobbies and pastimes revealing an impressive list:
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Reading
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This is a hobby taken up by the majority who take advantage of the mobile/Shelley library, Worthing library, gifts from family and the daily newspapers. 
Some of you have built up your own set of impressive reading material. 
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The Theatre

Is a hobby of a few, some of whom do manage to visit either Worthing or Chichester Theatres. Maybe an outing could be arranged at some point?
· Football and Rugby

No, not just the men, we have a few ladies who follow these sports too.

· Tennis

Especially during the Wimbledon season, many become room-bound during this time!

· Bowls
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Lawn bowls is probably the correct term; I wonder if anyone would join in carpet bowls if given the opportunity, please let us know.
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· Crosswords  and Word searches

Another very popular past time and the Crossword Corner is always well attended, while others prefer to complete crosswords in the quiet of their rooms.
· Music

With so many different 
genres, there is really only one which stands out from the rest with most of you, classical. Very closely followed by ‘Easy Listening’ Hollywood music and swing, we are lucky to have quite a few entertainers who all specialise in so many different types of music which are always well attended. For those of you who may be thinking ‘music again’, you should try the different entertainers some day, you may be surprised at the variety. Not forgetting the violinist and harpist.

· Art

Well who would have believed that we have so much talent at The Shelley and most did not even know it! Anna has made artists out of very raw students, congratulations to all.

· Rummikub

Who has not heard the familiar ‘clink’ of plastic tiles and the tap on wood as each player either finishes their move or passes when they are unable to move.  A firm favourite with just a few residents, some who play with whoever is available whenever they are able.
· Eating out

Not always classified as a hobby but certainly one of the favourite pastimes with many able to go out for a meal either with friends or family while others go on a Shelley outing and enjoy an afternoon tea in company of either Janette, Peter or Maria.
· Gardening

We know that many residents loved gardening in their youth (are you mad? All that weeding and grass, hedge and plant cutting and pruning!) Hmm, however, many of you manage to keep up a great display with either pots in the garden or inside on the window ledges, well done to you all from a person unable to keep anything alive in soil for more than a couple of weeks except those dreaded weeds!

· Knitting

This was a pastime for many along with crocheting and sewing but unfortunately these are hobbies which require nimble fingers which is not always easy when suffering from rheumatism. 
Pat is often seen sitting in the lounge clicking away making baby clothes which she donates to Worthing Hospital baby unit. More recently she has been completing a tapestry.
· Jigsaws

We have a number of jigsaws in the lounge cupboard but recently Jim brought his own in and with the help of almost every carer and housekeeper it was finished in record time. At least we knew where to find the ‘missing’ staff!

· Quilt Making & Card Making

Completely different items but they are the hobby of just one person, as far as we know. A person must have an eye for colour and texture to manage either of these hobbies but it is extremely rewarding.

· Butterflies

What a beautiful hobby but rather limited to the summer months.
· Aircraft

Yes, this is for the men at The Shelley, please correct us if this is not right!
· Playing cards

Anyone interested in more than solo games – Whist, Bridge or Poker?
· Walking, enjoying fresh air -  on foot or using a buggy

A pastime which has become a daily routine for many who either go out alone or in a group, many will go no matter what the weather is doing. I am thinking of bringing my dog along one day, to save me a job!


· History

Pick your era, we have some for all. With so many facilities there is always
· Shipbuilding , Learning Spanish and Banjo

We all know who this is; just some for one person featured a couple of months ago. Worry not; the Banjo playing is on a break – for now!

· Pets

Not so much a hobby as a relaxing pastime, there is a favourite by most of us, whether it is cats, dogs or birds to name a few of the part-time or resident pets or the squirrels and wild birds which are kept well fed in the garden, everyone has an opinion.





· Swimming

This is included as a hobby which was a weekly event for at least one resident who until mid 2011 was taken every week to the swimming baths by a friend or relative, certainly an excellent way to exercise.

Anyone interested in outdoor winter dipping brrr?



The Food committee and Residents Meeting both took place at the beginning of the month. 

Can we please take this opportunity to remind you the Food Committee is open to all residents and not a private club which many residents thought it was. Please speak to Jeanette if you would like to join in. The more who join, the better picture we will have of what your thoughts are. Having a food committee takes the pressure off the residents meetings when food was often the main topic not allowing time for other matters.
The Residents Meeting this month highlighted a few repeated items which is repeated here too, for those unable to attend the meeting.

· The books/library – We had hoped to be able to provide lighting to the shelf upstairs, this was more complicated than one would think. Where there were no available plugs and a loft access which needed to be kept clear, it was decided that it would be better to find another location. The lounge is already fully furnished and so we decided to try the suggestion of the dining room. A large room with plenty of light and seating too. It seems to be working well.
· Tolerance, Young Visitors – Once again, some residents have voiced their concern that when their families visit with very young children, other residents do not ‘enjoy’ the extra noise that comes with these visits. We have two reception rooms and we suggest firstly tolerance and secondly either use the other reception room or retire to the sanctuary of your own room for the short time the visitors are here. After all, it may be your turn next time.


· Tolerance, Fresh Air – Many residents have breathing difficulties and for this reason we need to keep windows open in the dining room at meal times and in the lounge during entertainment and functions. We ask you to please either ask to sit away from the window, wear a cardigan or you can ask for a rug to cover your legs for extra comfort.

Thank you all for your understanding concerning the spa bath which has unfortunately decided to no longer work. Unlike a bath in our homes someone needs to come to dismantle the old one, a new base/wall bracket requires to be fixed into place to support and hold the bath, the plumbing needs to be completed and finally the inspector needs to come and certify we can begin to use it. Work is well under way and hopefully it should be ready shortly.
Perhaps we should have an official launching when it is ready to use, we could all stand and watch the first lucky person to use it – any suggestions/volunteers?!!


The bath is of similar size to its predecessor and rumors of communal bathing are mostly untrue!


Notes left for the milkman (all true)

· Please leave an extra pint of paralyzed milk.

· Please cancel one pint after the day after today.

· No milk thank you. We are away for the weekend – which is why I am hiding this note under the doormat so that nobody finds it.

· Milkman. Please close the gate behind you because the birds keep pecking the tops off my milk.

· No milk. Please do not leave milk at number 14 as he is dead until further notice.

· Leave one extra pint. If this note blows away, please knock.

· Please leave no milk today. When I say today, I mean tomorrow, for I wrote this note yesterday.

· Please knock, my TV has broken down and I missed last night’s Coronation Street. If you saw it will you tell me what happened?

· Sorry not to have paid your bill before, but my wife had a baby and I have been carrying it around in my pocket for weeks.

· From now on please leave two pints every other day and one pint on the days in between – except Wednesday’s and Saturday’s when I don’t want any milk.

· Milkman. Please could I have a loaf – but no bread – today.

· Milk is needed for the baby. Father is unable to supply it.

And finally, what everyone suspected all along:

· Money on table, wife in bed, please help yourself.
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What a happy new year - wind rain and cold – anyone would think it was winter already!


Worse than all of that or maybe because of that, we had quite a few poorly residents with colds. 


Happy to say everyone is now over the worst and have been able to join in with activities and outings once more.





When the festivities end, the home is once more berefit of those superb decorations and normality has come – isn’t life boring?!  NO, not here:


We have Peter, Jeanette and Maria to keep you all on your toes with activities including the ever popular word games or quizzes, outings, shopping trips, meetings and horse racing.





The Morning Crossword Corner





Birthday Congratulations: 





January Outings: 





An old favorite:


The Black Rabbit in Arundel





And James:


Chatting up the ladies?








A future favorite:


Mewsbrook Park in Littlehampton





Entertainment: 





And finally: 








